August 2, 2004

Moshe and Chana Wilansky

101 Craigie Street

Portland, ME 04102

RE:
Wilansky Residences / Synagogue


Application #2004-0156, CBL #193 E 19

Dear Mr. And Mrs. Wilansky:
Staff has conducted a preliminary review of your application to develop a single-family residence and synagogue on Pomeroy Street. The application is subject to review under the City’s Site plan Ordinance. Since the project proposes an institutional use within the R3 zone, it will also require issuance of a Conditional Use permit by the Planning Board. 

A September 14, 2004 workshop with the Planning Board has been tentatively scheduled to review the project. However, in order for this application to advance on schedule, additional submittals will be required as outlined in this letter. Staff should receive these items at least two weeks prior to the workshop. Additional submittal requirements may arise as the review process continues. 

1. Conditional Use Permit

A. As of the date of this letter staff has only received an application and fee for site plan review of your project. Please be advised that you must also submit a conditional use permit application and related fee in order for the application to be processed. 

B. The zoning administrator will require proposed floor plans in order to determine whether the project conforms to the City’s off-site parking ordinance. 

C. A detailed project narrative describing the nature and intensity of the proposed synagogue use, including expected numbers of worshipers, typical hours of worship, and any other pertinent information should also be provided. 

2. Site Plan

A. The subject site in located in an area known to feature wet soil conditions. A certified biologist should prepare a formal wetland study and delineation of the subject site, including the proposed city street, and represent findings on a map based on the survey. 

B. Building elevations should be provided.

C. Catalogue cuts of the proposed light fixtures for the parking area should be provided.

D. A turn around at the East end of Pomeroy Street must be shown on the plans as per the City’s Technical and Design Standards. The turn around should be designed in the Motley Street right-of-way.  

E. A grading and drainage plan should be provided.

F. Please show the location of all fire hydrants, existing and proposed.

G. Please provide letters of sewer and water capacity from Public Works and the Portland Water District respectively. 

H. Please identify existing vegetation on the site plan.

The above revisions and additions should be made to the application. Seven (7) 30x40 inch copies and one (1) 11x17 inch copy of the plan set, as well as all requested narratives, should then be submitted.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me by phone at 756-8083 or by email at ebm@portlandmaine.gov. I look forward to working with you and your design team through the remainder of this review process.

Best regards,

Ethan Boxer-Macomber

Planner

CC:
Sarah Hopkins, Development Review Services Manager


Marshall Tinkle, Tompkins, Clough, Hirshon & Langer, P.A. (by email)
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